
DELEGATION TO BURLINGTON COUNCIL- NOVEMBER 4r", 2024 

Re: 8.1 - 2025 Budget overview (F-36-24) 

Good morning Madam Mayor and Members of Council. My name is Stephen White, and in 

addition to being a Ward 5 resident I am Secretary and a co-founder of the Burlington Residents' 

Action Group. 

Before beginning my remarks I want to offer an admission. I am not an accountant. I am not a 

financial analyst. I am not an economist. What I am however is a long-time Burlington resident 

who attended three budget consultation meetings this year in person, and one virtually. I did so 

not out of an abiding interest in financial reporting, but out of a deep concern for the state of this 

city's financial affairs. 

I've lived through several municipal administrations in the forty-nine years I've lived in Burlington. 

Whatever differences I may have had with my municipal government throughout these years I 

always worked under the impression that this city was well-managed financially. I would open 

my tax bill in January of every year, and fully expected a modest increase to cover additional 

capital improvement costs or inflationary increases. While I would joke about having to pay extra, 

in truth, deep down, I felt this city had its financial affairs in order. However, in recent years I'm 

not so convinced. 

When I attended the Ward 1, 4, and 5 consultation sessions I wasn't just listening to the Mayor's 

presentation. I was also watching the reaction of other residents in the sessions. Their responses 

as reflected in their remarks and questions ranged from bewilderment to frustration to anger. At 

the end of the Ward 5 meeting I asked the mayor a simple question: what three themes or 

perceptions resonated most clearly with you as a result of these consultation hearings. The 

answer she gave was unclear. Allow me to share with you what I heard . 

First, there is no appetite in this community for tax increases in the magnitude of an 8.03% 

increase in the City's budget. Mixing it in with the Region and the Board of Education's portion 

of the overall assessment to yield 4.97% doesn't render it any more palatable. Many members 

of this community, like Canadians everywhere, are tapped out. We have a significant number of 

residents in Burlington who are seniors living on fixed incomes. We have younger residents who 

work two or three gig jobs in order to make ends meet. We have an increasing number of 

immigrants struggling to find work. We have Millennials who are frustrated trying to get 

established in their careers. And we have those battling to keep a roof over their heads, feed 

their kids and pay their bills. Reality check: most of us out here are not receiving 4 or 6% wage 

increases. 

Second, if this city expects residents to foot tax increases to the level you are proposing then it is 

incumbent on this Council to exercise greater financial constraint. What I heard repeatedly in 

session after session were questions about programs and initiatives this city supports that offer 
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